
 

 

Friday Bulletin 19th March 2021 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
 

Easter Service 
 
There will be an Easter service in church (no congregation sadly) at 2pm on 30th March.  
Please read the following message from Rev Stewart Fyfe:  
 
“Our Easter service will take place in St Lawrence’s Church on Tuesday 30 March.  Ordinarily, 
parents and governors would be invited to this, but sadly that is not possible this year.  As a church 
school we have a tradition of offering “the 3 C’s - Christening, Communion and Confirmation” through 
school.  Easter is the most important Christian festival, and the centrepiece of Christian Easter 
worship is to share Holy Communion in celebration of the resurrection of Jesus.  Due to lockdown it is 
a while since we had a whole school Communion service, but we will be celebrating Holy Communion 
as part of our Easter service.   
 
Children who have been admitted to Holy Communion, either through school or previously in their 
local church, are invited to receive Communion (bread form only).  Children who have not been 
admitted will still participate in the worship and we are sure they will benefit from first-hand experience 
of this important act of worship for Christians.  As Rector, I hold a record of those admitted to 
Communion.  If your child has been admitted to receive communion through your local church (of any 
denomination) and we are not aware of it, please e-mail me (rectornwparishes@gmail.com) if you 
wish your child to receive Communion in school.  We will be offering a fresh opportunity for Children 
to be prepared, through school, for admission to Communion or Confirmation next term.  More 
information will be provided at that time." 

 
 
Water Awareness Week 
 
Next week is Water Awareness Week.  Being as we’re situated alongside the beautiful River 
Lyvennet with proximity to the sixteen serene lakes of the Lake District, I know how important 
water awareness is for youngsters.  Please read the accompanying documents and discuss 
the dangers with your children at home.                                           
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Welcome back to Miss Atkinson 

From Monday, we’ll be welcoming Miss Atkinson back to Crosby Ravensworth School to 

complete her final teaching practice.  Although she’ll be spending most of her time working 

with Class 2, I know all the children in school will be delighted to see her again.  Please 

read a letter she’s asked us to pass on to you. 

 

Dear Parents, 

My name is Miss Atkinson and I will be teaching in your child’s classroom alongside Mr Priestley and Ms 

Lowthian until the end of June 2021. I am currently studying at the University of Cumbria to be a primary 

school teacher, and after this placement I will be fully qualified!  

The topics I will be teaching your children whilst on placement are ‘The Queen and the Commonwealth’ and 

‘Mayan Civilisation’. I look forward to teaching these topics immensely and hope your children will find them 

fun and engaging!  

These couple of terms are going to be so much fun and I am thrilled to be teaching key stage 2 at Crosby 

Ravensworth. I can’t wait to get to know all your children and I look forward to meeting you all! I will be 

contributing to the parents evening alongside Mr Priestley on the 28th April so will definitely meet you all 

then.   

Finally, I want you all to know that I am always approachable and if you have any issues, please do not 

hesitate to get in touch with me or talk with me at the school gate.  

Sincerely 

Miss Atkinson.  

 

Love power-washing?  You’ll love this… 

You may notice that the staff and I have spent some time after school this week scrubbing 

and power-washing around school.  It’s amazing how much green algae has built up and we 

feel we’ve barely touched the sides!  If you feel you could spare some time during the day to 

continue what we’ve started and help our beautiful school to look at its best again, we’d be 

very pleased to hear from you.  All that’s needed is a pair of wellies and water-proof 

trousers.  Cups of tea will be provided! 

 
 

 
Duncan Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
 



 

 
                             

Diary Dates 
Easter Service     30th March 
Easter Egg Hunt    31st March 
Break up for Easter (2pm)   1st April 
Summer term starts    19th April 
Parents’ evening    28th April 
Sponsored Walk    26th May 

 

After school club   - Week beginning: 22nd March 2021 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Obstacle Course                   Thursday – Regency Rebels   
  
Tuesday – Circus    Friday - Dance 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Nature Craft 
 
    
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  

 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions



 

 
                             

 


